
PARENT NEWSLETTER 
March 2023 

.      Principals’ Message    .       
Dear Evergreen Parents/Guardians, 
 
As we head into Spring, many exciting things will be 
happening here on the Elementary campus.  
 
On Thursday, March 2nd, we will be celebrating Read 
Across America. This day occurs on children’s book 
author Dr. Seuss' birthday.  We hope to see everyone 
at our Book Bingo Family Night.   
 
The first few weeks of March will be our school-wide 
academic assessment window for our students. Your 
child will retake their I-Ready math and reading 
assessments as well as test for CBM fluency in math 
and reading. In addition, students will be working on a 
district-wide writing assessment. Some teachers may 
also choose to do more assessments based on their 
grade level needs. We are all excited to see the 
growth our students are making this year. 
 
Finally, we ask for your continued support in your 
child’s home reading. It is recommended that your 
child reads for 30 minutes a night. Research shows 
that it benefits early childhood development and 
reading comprehension later in life.  
 
Thank you for your continued support! 
 
Mr. Gallagher 
Principal 
 

 

.      School Information    .        

School Hours: *Campus Opens at 7:45am* 
Website: www.evergreenusd.com 
Phone: (530) 347-3411 #3 Fax: (530) 347-4639 
School Secretary : Sarah Harp, eregistrar@evergreenusd.org 
Attendance Clerk: Ester Calderon, eattendant@evergreenusd.org 
            
Office Hours 
Monday-Friday, 7:30am-3:30pm 
 
Important School Dates 
First Day of School-August 11th  
Back-to-School Night-August 18th 
Conferences– TK-3rd (10/10-10/14) 4th (9/30-10/7)  
Open House-May 18th 
Last Day of School-June 8th 
 
School Holidays & Breaks 
September 5th (Labor Day) 
October 17-21 (Break) 
November 11th (Veteran’s Day) 
November 21-25 (Break) 
December 22-January 6th (Break) 
January 16th (MLK Day) 
February 20-24 (Break) Intersession 23,23,24 
April 10-14 (Break) Intersession days 11,12,13,14 
May 29th (Memorial Day) 
Last Day June 8 
 
Morning Care & After School Programs x/7230 
Students arriving earlier than 7:45am need to be signed up for our 
Morning Daycare. Students that are not picked up at their grade-level 
dismissal time will be sent to our After School Program and charged 
daily.   



 
Planned Vacations 

If you are planning to take a vacation and your 
student is going to miss more than 3 school days 
please contact the office to set up independent 
study. Requests need to be submitted at least 3 
school days before the start of your vacation in 
order for the teachers and staff to assemble your 
students work. Thank you. 
 

Lost and Found  
The lost and found was donated over December 
break. Please remind your student to keep check-
ing the lost and found over the next few months. 
It’s also a good idea to put your students name on 
their belongings. We check for names before they 
get donated.  
 

Student Absences 
The state auditor requires documentation of all 
student absences.  Your family can assist us by 
calling the school (530-347-3411) if your child is ill 
or unable to attend school early the morning of 
their absence or the evening before.  We have an 
answering machine from 4:00pm to 7:30am.  
When you leave an attendance message on the 
answering machine, please leave your child’s first 
and last name, the name of your child’s teacher 
and the reason for the absence. You may also 
email eattendant@evergreenusd.org 
Unverified absences are unexcused.  If your child 
has three unexcused absences, leave early, and /
or tardies, he/she will be considered truant.  
 

Art to Remember 
Art to Remember is a great fundraiser that Ever-
green has been doing for years. Students will be 
starting their Art to Remember projects during the 
month of January and February. In the beginning 
of April, order forms will be sent home showing 
your child’s art masterpiece and allows you to or-
der from a multitude of items with the art im-
printed on it. The ordered items will be shipped to 
the school in early May.  

The Evergreen Union School District - 
Evergreen Elementary School - English 

Learner Advisory Committee (ELAC)  

ELAC is an advisory committee whose purpose is to 
provide input and advice to the site administration. 
ELAC is not a decision making council nor does it ap-
prove expenditures from any funding source. Howev-
er, it does provide input and advice on school deci-
sions and the use of funding sources dedicated to 
English Learners. 

Parents who serve on the ELAC are elected by par-
ents/guardians of English Learners and must make up 
at least the same percentage of the committee mem-
bership as their children represent the student body. 
(5 CCR 111308) 

The Evergreen Elementary School ELAC maintains rec-
ords of all meetings that include agendas, minutes, 
and sign-in sheets.   

We are always looking for new members.  Please con-
sider being a parent representative.  Applications are 
available in the school office.   
 

Our next meeting will be on Wednesday, March 8th, 
2023 at 3:15pm.  
 

EFT Scholarship Application 
The Evergreen Federation of Teachers has opened the 
application period for their annual scholarship.  One 
$500 or two $250 scholarships will be awarded to a 
graduating senior(s). Applications can be found in any 
EUSD office and are due Friday, March 31, 2023. 
Should you have any questions, please contact EFT 
Treasurer, Heather Eastridge 
at heastridge@evergreenusd.org 

mailto:heastridge@evergreenusd.org


 
2nd Grade Happenings 

In 2nd grade, Ms. Bentley’s class has been learning 
about famous inventors. We researched Thomas 
Edison, Alexander Graham Bell, George Washing-
ton Carver, and many more. After we finished our 
invertor reports, it was the students’ turn to be the 
inventors! We had many successes, re-dos, and 
laughs building inventions in the classroom. Some 
of the pictures below are of an instrument similar 
to the Rainstick, an “Eyebrow Umbrella,” and the 
“Low-Tech Binoculars.” After February break, we 
will go into the past and investigate the use of Pri-
mary Sources and dinosaurs! We will become Pale-
ontologists and study fossils. Parents— be looking 
for our Dino reports towards the end of March! 

 

3rd Grade Happenings 
Third grade just finished up an exciting reading competi-
tion. For two weeks, each class kept track of the number 
of words the class read. The winning class enjoyed root 
beer floats. The winning class was Mrs. Gonczeruk's class 
with 1, 040,017 words!!! WOW! The top reader of each 
class was also recognized and received a root beer float. 
Top readers were: Remi Gutierrez, Camrynn White, Casey 
Wright, Cason Balistreri, and Harley Gordon. Congratula-
tions! 
March is a busy month. Academically, be ready for your 
child to do CBM and iReady assessments. In class, we will 
begin to read Peter Pan, study fractions, practice writing 
opinion essays and learn how to solve problems with our 
friends. We are having fun with Dr. Seuss Day and third 
grade dictionary distribution.  
 
 












